
February,  2025

Brothers and sisters of each of the churches that are 
supporting the missionary work in Peru, we are grateful 
and always remember you in our prayers.

We are working in each of the missionary works, El 
Bosque, Chao, San José. The Christmas that was 
celebrated was a great blessing and joy, we had great 
Christian fellowship where new families were able to 
know the word of God and as a result 3 people received 
Christ as their Personal Savior.

The reconstruction of the perimeter in the Chao church 
continues. The effort is being made among the 
congregation to raise funds for the materials. The toilets 
are also affected by saltpeter and need to be 
refurbished.In addition, the construction of the kitchen 
and dining room is planned, we hope for your support to 
continue improving the house of the Lord.

In the missionary work of San Jose, a lot of work is 
needed, little by little to supply each need that is lacking, 
Sunday school rooms, auditorium, toilets, kitchen, 
dining room. We need your prayers to continue with the 
works that are expensive.

In Peru, insecurity is a concern, corruption and crime are 
the headlines every day, and preaching the gospel is 
urgent to counteract evil. That is the importance of the 
great commission given by Christ: Go and preach my 
word to all the nations of the earth, until the return of our 
Lord.

I hope you remember me in your prayers and thank each 
one of you for your support, may God bless you greatly.

   
Your brother in Christ,
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